
 

 CLK-C 20-2024 
November 12, 2024 

Page 1  
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

Subject: Upper's Lane Roadway Extension Update 

To: Thorold City Council 

From: Nicholas Debono, City Clerk  

 

Subsequent to the decision of Council at its Special Meeting on October 8, 2024, as 

directed, City staff and external legal counsel have continued to engage with land 

developers and stakeholders. On October 30, City staff and representatives for the 

developers attended a coordination meeting at the City of Thorold Operation Centre. 

Notes from the meeting were circulated to City Council. During the meeting, clarity and 

progress with respect to the design elements of the project was made, with certain 

action items identified moving forward. City staff continue work on the Memorandum of 

Understanding with the goal of getting it finalized and ready for Council’s consideration.  

 

Respectfully submitted and signed by 

 

________________________________ 

Nicholas Debono 

City Clerk 


